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Last Sunday the church celebrated Pentecost which commemorates the descent of the Holy 

Spirit on Jesusõ disciples. While I was listening to the Vicarõs sermon and observing him blowing 

into his balloon and trying to catch it after he let it go, I was reminded of a Science 

experiment that demonstrates what happens when balloons are brought into contact with 

fire.  

 

The experiment calls for a balloon to be first filled with a modest amount of air, knotted, and 

then held over a burning candle. As might be expected, the balloon pops, sending pieces 

flying across a room. A second balloon is then filled with a great amount of air so that it is full 

and taut. It is then knotted and held over a flame. This balloon usually pops even more quickly 

than the first.  

 

Next a balloon is filled with a very small amount of air and passed over a flame as before. This 

one usually takes a little longer to pop and doesnõt send shredded balloon pieces flying, but it 

is still not able to withstand the heat. Finally, a balloon filled with water is held over the flame in 

the same manner as the others have been, but with strikingly different results. This balloon 

doesnõt pop. Because of the substance it holds, it withstands the heat. 

 

I guess this shows me how we might come to understand the Holy Spirité. 

Even people who strive to be righteous and follow God are not able to do so with their own 

strength. Our strength doesnõt come from us, it comes from the Holy Spirit.  In1 Corinthians 6:19  

we readé 

Or do you not know that your body is the temple of the Holy Spirit who is in you, whom you 

have from God, and you are not your own?  

 

Our acts of selflessness are never going to be enough. Itõs not about what weõre not doing, or 

what we arenõt filled with. Itõs about who weõre filled with, about who is dwelling in us and how 

that is reflected in our lives. Itõs not just about not doing the wrong things, itõs about being filled 

with the right things.  

 

The balloon experiment reminds me that we need to fill ourselves with Godõs word and prayer 

and not only during times of trial but every single day. Godõs word and prayer should be our 

first response even during times of great joy when everything is going well. Itõs through the 

filling of us by Godõs word and payer and the power of the Holy Spirit, that we are then able to 

reflect Godõs love through our words, thoughts and actions. 

 

Jesus dwelt among us and now desires to dwell in us through His Spirit. Let us ask Him to fill us 

today and every day just as the balloon filled with water - water that purifies like the waters of 

a baptism, refreshing and sustaining all life.  

 

 

Loredana Saracini  

Deputy Principal  

https://biblia.com/bible/niv/1%20Cor%206.19


Whatõs on at St Markõs? 

 

Special Friends & Cancer Council Morning Tea  

The students are super excited about Special Friends Day on Thursday June 8th. The day will begin at 

9:30am with Special Friends joining classes for an activity and perhaps a stroll through the school grounds. 

From 10:30am our dedicated Parents and Friends will then host their annual Cancer Council Morning Tea 

in the school hall.  

 

Chapel  

We look forward to this Fridayõs chapel beginning at 9:00am in the school hall. This weekõs chapel will be 

led by Year 1UM. Please join us in singing Godõs praises for our. Parents, grandparents, friends, aunts and 

uncles - all are welcome to stay for coffee and chat with Janene after worship.  

 

Foundation Excursion to the Adelaide Zoo  

Look out lions, look out pandas, look out monkeys! On Friday June 16th our Foundation students are on 

their way to the Adelaide Zoo. This will be a wonderful opportunity for our students to further their dialogue 

about what people and other living things need to survive.   

 

Sounds on Sunday  

We warmly invite families to attend our annual Sounds on Sunday concert on Sunday June 18 th from 

2:00pm in the school hall. This is an opportunity for students to share their musical talent with the 

community. The St Markõs school band and school choir, Year 3 recorder students and Year 4 ukulele 

students as well as students who are learning an instrument will be presenting some of their favourite 

pieces. The afternoon will end with light refreshments and a time for fellowship.  

 

Other dates for your diaryé. 

ICAS Spelling June 14 th  

Foundation Zoo Excursion - June 16 th  

Sounds on Sunday June 18 th at 2:00pm  

Parents and Friends Cupcake Day - June 29 th  

End of Term 2 - June 30 th  

Term 3 Commences - Monday July 24 th  

 

Further information about all of these events as well as many others will be communicated through the 

school newsletter.  

MISSING JUMPER 

Harry Fatchen is missing his Year 6 jumper which is clearly labelled.  Should 

you find Harryõs jumper, please return to the Front OfficeñThank you  

.ǳǎǎƛƴƎ   

Due to Mt Barker High School studentõs having a Student Free Day this Friday 9th 

June 2017 , NO  DECD busses will be available for the day.  

 

Parents will need to make alternative transport arrangements for their child(ren).  

The Strathalbyn bus and Cornerstone Shuttle will run as per normal.  



Book Club  

Book Club Order forms were handed out last 

week. Orders and payment are due by 

Wednesday 21st June.  

 

Thank you,  

 

Mrs Paterson  

Teacher/Librarian  

Only  1 ½ weeks until our annual Music concert,  

ôSounds on Sundayõ! 

Sounds on Sunday  

Sounds on Sunday will be held at the end of Week 7 

on Sunday 18 th June from 2 -3.30pm in the School Hall.  

In preparation for this concert, could all choir students please bring their thongs  to practise actions for one of 

our songs? Named thongs can be left at school until after the concert if you do not think they will be used 

during this time. Also if you have any small Australian flags, caps, scarves, etc. left over from Australia day 

celebrations, we would appreciate borrowing them in choir please! They also will be returned after the con-

cert.  

Thank you,  

Narelle Steffan  

Music Coordinator  

RIVERLAND DRIED APRICOTS FOR 

SALE 

St Markôs Lutheran Church, Mt Barker are 

selling dried apricots at the moment, and 

they are offering them to all school families 

who may like to purchase a bag or two. 

Cost is $12.00 per 500g bag and all 

proceeds will aid Cambodia Mission 

Projects. 

Apricots can be picked up from the School 

Front Office. 




